
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED
VACATION OF A RIGHT OF WAY ON WESTMINSTER COURT

The COUNCIL of the City of Danville, Virginia, will hold a PUBLIC HEARING on
Tuesday, July 7, 2020, or as soon after as may be heard, in Council Chambers,
Fourth Floor, the Municipal Building, 427 Patton Street, Danville, Virginia, pursuant to
Sections 15.2-2006 and 15.2-2008 of the Code of Virginia, to consider the following:

The vacation of approximately 0.06 acres of public right-of-way on
Westminster Court to the abutting property owner at 180 Westminster
Court at no cost other than the application fee and public hearing
advertisement cost.

Copies of the proposed vacation request may be seen in the Department of
Community Development, Second Floor, City Hall.

Due to ongoing concerns related to COVID-19, the City of Danville will continue
to accept comments for Public Hearings via their on-line portal at: danvilleva.gov/
council or by phone using this number: (434) 857-3348, until further notice, as well
as in person during the Council Meeting. Comments submitted via these formats
will be collected and distributed to all City Council members, and published with the
minutes of the July 7, 2020 meeting. Comments will be collected through July 6,
2020 at 5:00 p.m.

BY AUTHORITY OF THE COUNCIL
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